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RESOLUTION 
of the 

BOROUGH OF NEW PROVIDENCE 
Resolution No. 2015-167 

 
Council Meeting Date:  04-13-2015   Date Adopted:   04-13-2015   
 
TITLE: RESOLUTION AWARDING CONTRACT TO SUBURBAN DISPOSAL, 

INC., 54 MONTESANO RD., FAIRFIELD, NJ 07004 FOR CURBSIDE 
COLLECTION OF SOLID WASTE AND GARDEN WASTE 

 
Councilperson        Galluccio             submitted the following resolution, which was duly 
seconded by Councilperson          Muñoz      . 
 
 
 WHEREAS, the Borough of New Providence advertised for bids for solid waste 

and vegetative waste collection for a period of 3 or 5 years; and 

 WHEREAS, on March 31, 2015 one (1) bid was received; and 

 WHEREAS, the bid received was from Suburban Disposal Inc., 544 Montesano 

Rd., Fairfield, N.J. 07004, as follows:  

  
 Year 1    $ 373,000.00 

 Year 2   $ 373,000.00 

 Year 3   $ 373,000.00 

 Year 4  $ 385,000.00 

 Year 5   $397,000.00 

; and 
 
 WHEREAS,  the Public Works Manager, has reviewed said bid and 

recommends the award of a five (5) year contract to Suburban Disposal, Inc. for the 

collection of solid waste and vegetative waste for the borough of New Providence; and 

 WHEREAS, the Chief Financial Officer has certified as to the availability of funds 

to pay for these services to be charged to accounts, 340-2-14325 and 340-2-14330,  in 

the 2015, 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019 and 2020 municipal budgets. 

 BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Mayor and Borough Council of the 

Borough of New Providence, County of Union and State of New Jersey hereby award a 

contract for five (5) years to the firm of Suburban Disposal Inc., 544 Montesano Rd., 

Fairfield, N.J. 07004, in the maximum amount of $1,901,000.00 for five (5) years 

commencing May 1, 2015 to April 30, 2020.  
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 BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED the Mayor and Borough Clerk be authorized to 

execute the implementing contract to effectuate obtaining said services, upon 

submission of the following items Suburban Disposal Inc., to the review and satisfaction 

of the Borough Attorney: 

 1) Documents of required insurance coverage in conformance with the bid 

document. 

 2) Execution and return of the proposed contract agreements. 

   
 APPROVED, this 13

th
 day of April, 2015. 
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RECORD OF VOTE 
 
 

 
I hereby certify that the above resolution was adopted at a meeting of the Borough  
Council held on the 13

th
 day of April, 2015. 

 
 
  
Wendi B. Barry, Borough Clerk 

 
   

 
 

 
   AYE 

 
    NAY 

 
   ABSENT 

 
 NOT VOTING 

 
GALLUCCIO    X        

 
 

 
GENNARO X       

 
 

 
KAPNER X       

 
  

MADDEN X       
 

  
 
MUÑOZ   X       

 
 

ROBINSON X    
 
 

MORGAN    TO BREAK COUNCIL TIE VOTE 



360 Elkwood Avenue ♦ New Providence ♦ NJ ♦ 07974 
908-665-1400 ♦ 908-665-9272 (Fax) 

www.newprov.org 

 
 

       Allen Morgan, Mayor 

       Wendi B. Barry, Borough Clerk 

       Douglas R. Marvin, Administrator 

 
 

 
 
       

To:  Mayor and Council 
 
From:  James Johnston, Public Works Manager 
 
Re:  Garbage bid 
 
Date:  4/3/2015 
 
As you are aware we had to go to bid for garbage, grass, brush, leaves and bulk collection 
since First Occupational went out of business last year.  We had 3 companies pickup the bid 
package and only one submitted a bid.  Our current price is as follows. 
 

2015 - $ 328,847.82 plus bulk estimated 17,250= $346,097.82 
2016 - $ 333,780.54 plus bulk estimated 17,500= $351,280.54 
2017 – No increase same as 2016. Last year of there contract. 

 
Suburban disposals proposal is as follows everything is included in their price. 
  
2015 – $373,000.00 
2016 – $373,000.00 
2017 – $373,000.00 
2018 –$ 385,000.00 
2019 – $397,000.00 
 
As you can see there is an increase of $26,902.18 for year 2015 which will really be an 
increase of $17,442.95 if we award there contract starting May 1 2015. The increase for 
2016 will be $ 21,719.49. The price for 2017 is the same as 2016.  
 
I recommend awarding Suburban Disposal the contract. They have been doing the 
collection since May 2014 when they took over First Occupational contract and we have not 
had any problems. They have done a better job especially with the bulk collection. 
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